
Murray City History Advisory Board 
Minutes for February 28, 2024 

 
 
Members Present: Arilyn Jensen, Dana Dmitrich, Bryce Chatwin, Roxanne Cowley, Wendy Richhart, 
Laurie Densley, David Christensen     
 
Citizens: Wendy Parsons Baker, Ella Olsen  
 
City Staff Present: Lori Edmunds, Rowan Coates   
  
    
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Wendy made a motion to approve the minutes for Wednesday, January 24, 2024. Bryce seconded and 
the minutes passed unanimously.  

 

CITIZEN COMMENTS 

Ella Olsen introduced herself to the board as the newest member of the Murray Journal staff and is 
taking the place of Sean Delliskave. 

 

BOARD REPORTS 

• Committee Updates  
There were no board reports. 

 

STAFF REPORTS 

• Mansion and Theater Updates:  
o The Mansion: Lori told the board that all of the wallpaper had been removed 

from the home and the original colors for each room have been found. She said 
that we had met with the electrical engineers, and Murray City’s Power 
Department to discuss the upgraded electrical needs for the home. Lori said 
things seem to be moving in the right direction and should be close to a building 
permit. 

o The Theater: Lori told the board that the store front has been put in place at the 
theater and showed the board the updated pictures of the “candy cane” on the 
marquee. She stated that she, Katie Lindquist, and Kim Sorensen will be visiting 
the fabrication shop to give the OK on the color.   

 

• Centennial updates:  Lori reported that the planning is going well for the celebration. 
Rowan had provided the board with excerpts from the publication for the board to read 
to get a glimpse of how the book is being written. 

• Museum updates: Rowan updated the board on the Cemetery Tours she has scheduled. 
She said she was still short a few volunteers to be story tellers. Wendy volunteered as 
did Dana and Bryce to help. Rowan was able to fill all of the slots.  



 

 

BUSINESS 

•  Accessions: The follow accessions were introduced to the board: 
o Wooden Crib and hats from Shirley Milne 
o Utah County Fair Program from Janet Wells 
o Old photos from Robert Bennion 
o Boys and Girls Club photos from Bob Dunn 

Lori suggested that we hold on to some of the accessions until the provenance is complete with the 
Senior Center and the Murray Library donations. 

 

 

 
 

NEXT MEETING 

Laurie motioned at 7 pm to adjourn the meeting, and Bryce seconded. All voted in favor. 

 
Next meeting: Wednesday, March 27, 2024, at 6:00 pm 
 

 

 


